#### CARNABY PARISH COUNCIL

# CHRISTMAS NEWSLETTER

#### DECEMBER 2016

#### CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON.

The Christmas gathering for switching on the lights and greeting Santa is at

# 6pm on Sunday, 4th December at the village Pound.

As usual there will be mulled wine and mince pies for all, with gifts from Santa for the children and a draw to see which young person switches on the lights.

If you would like your child's name to be entered in the draw please give their names to one of Santa's helpers and the lucky winner will switch on the Christmas tree lights for 2016. Everyone welcome. Please do come and join in with the festivities.



# CAM

## CARNABY AIRFIELD MEMORIAL (CAM)

CAM has now raised over £15,000 towards a memorial for the former WWII airfield. Renowned artist, Peter Naylor, has designed a memorial sculpture and we are now preparing to put in a planning application.

CAM will be featured in a special Bomber Command edition of the "Flypast" magazine in the December issue. It is hoped that this will generate more interest in the project and help to raise further funds.

If anyone is interested in volunteering or becoming a Trustee of CAM please contact us via email at:

info@carnabyairfieldmemorial.org. or visit our website www.carnabyairfieldmemorial.org. Thank you.

Registered Charity Number 1161231

#### OTHER NEWS

- There is an ongoing situation with Highways and the Parish Council regarding the poor state of the village road markings. We consider that there is a hazard because of the huge wear factor and that they should be renewed.
- The seat which was stolen from the pavement outside John Bull's has been replaced with anti-theft factors included.

#### INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTS	1
CAM NEWS	1
CHURCH NEWS	2
CHAMPION ONION WINNER	2
THANK YOU	2

# St John the Baptist Church, Carnaby

## Services at Carnaby during Christmas:

18th December: 4.00 p.m. Carol Service

24th December, Christmas Eve: 10.00 p.m.

Any enquiries to Revd Glyn Owen; 01262 420313 or Revd James Trowsdale; 01262 490148



## ONION WINNER

The village onion competition was won by Jeff Fallowfield, with a weight of 1lb,  $10^{1}/2$ oz. If you wish to compete in next year's competition the entry list can be obtained from the pub at Ferns Farm Hotel.

Everyone welcome to join in the fun!



# NOTICEBOARD AND THANK YOU'S

Our new noticeboard is now erected on the Pound, part funded by the North Wolds Lions to commemorate the Queen's 90th birthday, so our thanks go to them.

Our thanks also go to the volunteers who cut the grass on the Pound and in the churchyard, keeping it tidy all year.

More volunteers are needed to help keep our parish tidy. All welcome!